
 
 
DATE:  March 4, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT THE MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
 
PROJECT:  Sump 85 Reconstruction Project (X14130904) 
 
COMMENT 
PERIOD: March 4, 2021 to April 2, 2021 
 
LOCATION: The existing Sump 85 pump station is located at 2537 Edgewater Road in the City of Sacramento. 

The new pump station would be constructed on a 1-acre site bordered by Edgewater Road (west), 
vacant land (north and east), and Bay Drive Drainage Ditch (south) in the City of Sacramento, 
Sacramento County (APN 263-0110-026). 

 
The City of Sacramento, Department of Utilities has completed preparation of an Initial Study/Draft Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the Sump 85 Reconstruction Project (X14130904) and intends to present the 
document for adoption as part of project review. The IS/MND has been prepared in accordance with the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and Environmental Review Process Guidelines for State Revolving Fund Loan 
Applicants (SWRCB 2015, as updated in 2017) and is expanded beyond the typical content requirements of an 
initial study to include additional “CEQA-Plus” information. 
 
The document is now available for a 30-day public review and comment period. The comment period is from 
March 4, 2021 to April 2, 2021. 
 
The IS/MND is available online at:  

https://www.cityofsacramento.org/Community-Development/Planning/Environmental/Impact-Reports. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The project would replace the aging Sump 85 sewage pumping station with a new pump 
station that would be located 0.06 mile north of the existing Sump 85 site. The new pump station would include new 
submersible pumps, wet wells, manholes, below- and above-grade piping, vertical surge tanks, a generator and 
electrical equipment building, fiber optic line, a microwave communications tower, and a restroom. The project would 
also include demolition of the existing pump station and associated tie-in work related to commissioning of the new 
station and decommissioning of the existing station.  
 
Written comments regarding the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration should be received by the Community 
Development Department, NO LATER THAN 5:00 p.m. on April 2, 2021 (NOTE: due to COVID 19, the Public 
Counter is CLOSED). All comments should be submitted via email or mailed to: 
 

Tim Moresco, P.E. 
Department of Utilities 

City of Sacramento 
1395 35th Avenue 

Sacramento, CA 95822 
Email: TMoresco@cityofsacramento.org 

Tel: (916) 808-1432 
 
If you have questions about the environmental review process, please call Scott Johnson at (916) 808-5842. If you 
have questions about the project, please contact Tim Moresco, Associate Civil Engineer at (916) 808-1432. 
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